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1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
1.1. At Cabinet on 16 October 2008 a number of budget savings for 2009/10 were 

proposed and referred to the relevant Scrutiny Committee for urgent 
consideration. 

 
2. PROPOSED SAVINGS 

 
2.1 Information Technology Services      £150,000 
 
2.1.1 The creation of the Corporate IT Unit which has involved employees 

transferring from other departments has enabled savings to be delivered in 
the current financial year. A further £100,000 saving in staffing costs is 
projected for 2009/10. 

 
2.1.2 The contract for the Information Technology hardware and storage capacity is 

due to be re-tendered. With the refinements made as part of the IT Strategy 
and changes in the IT market a £50,000 saving is anticipated. 

 
2.2 Revenues, Benefits and Customer Services    £610,000 
 
2.2.1 In terms of Housing and Council Tax Benefit there have been continuing 

improvements in service delivery, especially in processing claims via the 
customer access channels including the One Stop Shops. Allied with the work 
around the National Fraud Initiative the improvements have attracted 
increased Government Subsidy. A saving of £600,000 is anticipated in 
2009/10. 

 
2.2.2 With the award of the new banking contract in 2007/08 the opportunity was 

subsequently taken to review the existing cash collection arrangements. The 
changes have been implemented and a saving of £10,000 achieved. 

 
2.3 Financial Services        £500,000 
 
2.3.1 The Treasury Management Annual Report presented to Cabinet on 26 June 

2008 highlighted the changes in activities which had improved the 
management of the Council cash flow. As a consequence there was reduced 
need for temporary borrowing in 2007/08 saving £500,000. This benefit 
continues to be delivered in 2008/09 and is now offered as a permanent 
saving for 2009/10. 



 
3. FINANCIAL AND STAFFING IMPLICATIONS 

 
3.1. The proposed savings total £1,260,000 for 2009/10. 
 
3.2. There are no additional staffing implications arising directly from this report. 
 
4. EQUAL OPPORTUNITY IMPLICATIONS 
 
4.1. There are none arising directly from this report. 
 
5. COMMUNITY SAFETY IMPLICATIONS 
 
5.1. There are none arising from this report. 
 
6. HUMAN RIGHTS IMPLICATIONS 
 
6.1. There are none arising directly from this report. 
 
7. LOCAL AGENDA 21 IMPLICATIONS 

 
7.1. There are none arising directly from this report. 
 
8. PLANNING IMPLICATIONS 

 
8.1. There are none arising directly from this report. 
 
9. MEMBER SUPPORT IMPLICATIONS 

 
9.1. There are no direct implications for any Member or Ward. 
 
10. BACKGROUND PAPERS 

 
10.1 None were used in compilation of this report. 
 
11.  RECOMMENDATION 

 
11.1.  That Members approve the proposed budget savings of £1,260,000 from 

2009/10. 
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